
From: Josephine Grey
To: councilmeeting
Cc: Edward LaRusic
Subject: Fwd: Urgent: Support Letter for OASIS planning and design project- needed today
Date: September 30, 2019 4:38:36 PM
Attachments: LETTER OF SUPPORT - ST JAMES TOWN COMMUNITY COOPERATIVE 2017.pdf

OASIS BROCHURE.pdf

Hello, 
I was directed to send this letter (attached) to this address for inclusion in the council package 
 re the OASIS community food hub motion being brought by Councillor Wong Tam. Also 
 attached is the brochure for the project as background information ...sorry to be so late in the 
 day...

For a Better World Always, 

Josephine Grey,
OASIS Food Hub Project, (oasisfoodhub.ca)
Director: St. James Town Community Co-operative, (stjamestowncoop.org)
& LIFT Toronto (www.lift.to) 
Ontario, Canada

Mobile: 416 827 7119

---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Michael Skaljin <Michael.Skaljin@toronto.ca>
Date: 31 July 2017 at 08:57
Subject: RE: Urgent: Support Letter for OASIS planning and design project- needed today 
To: Josephine Grey <jogreylift@gmail.com>, Aderonke Akande
 <Aderonke.Akande@toronto.ca>

Jo,

I've attached a PDF version of the Letter of Support for your review.  If it's all good from your end 
 feel free to send it along to meet the deadline.

Michael

MM10.13.1
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Michael Skaljin 
Community Development Officer 
Tower & Neighbourhood Revitalization 
Social Development, Finance & Administration 


City Manager’s Office 
City Hall, 15th Floor East Tower 
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto, ON M5H 2N2 


Tel:    (416) 993-9590 
Fax:   (416) 392-1827 
Email: mskalji@toronto.ca 


 
 
Community Funding Unit 
Social Development, Finance & Administration Division 
City of Toronto 
100 Queen Street West 
15th Floor East Tower 
Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2 
 
July 31, 2017 
  
Re:  Letter of Support – St. James Town Community Co-operative Inc. 
 
This is a letter of support for the funding proposal submitted by the St. James Town Community 
Cooperative Inc.   This project aligns with Tower & Neighbourhood Revitalization Unit's mandate 
to improve the sustainability of Toronto’s apartment neighbourhoods: a cleaner and greener city, 
stronger communities, increased social and cultural benefits, and enhance local economic 
activity. 
 
The Tower Renewal Program has been aware of the project since 2014 and considers it an 
interesting potential model that could address several aspects of the Tower Renewal's mandate. 
Tower Renewal agrees that producing a feasibility and design report, business plan and 
developmental evaluation model for the pilot project could provide useful information and 
climate adaptation ideas that could benefit St James Town, as well as other low income high 
rise communities.   
 
The City of Toronto believes the St. James Town Community Cooperative and the staff have the 
capacity to deliver this project and see them as a partner of the City of Toronto that consistently 
delivers on City-funded initiatives.  With our ability to liaise between City departments and staff 
we feel that we can add value to this potential project as well as support the development of 
sustainable partnerships to enhance the work.  If you have any further questions then please 
don’t hesitate to contact me. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 416-993-9590. 
 
Sincerely, 
 


 
Michael Skaljin 
Community Development Officer 
















 
 

Michael Skaljin 
Community Development Officer 
Tower & Neighbourhood Revitalization 
Social Development, Finance & Administration 

City Manager’s Office 
City Hall, 15th Floor East Tower 
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto, ON M5H 2N2 

Tel:    (416) 993-9590 
Fax:   (416) 392-1827 
Email: mskalji@toronto.ca 

 
 
Community Funding Unit 
Social Development, Finance & Administration Division 
City of Toronto 
100 Queen Street West 
15th Floor East Tower 
Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2 
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From: Josephine Grey
To: councilmeeting
Cc: Edward LaRusic
Subject: Fwd: possible appendices -support letters
Date: September 30, 2019 4:48:01 PM
Attachments: GM letter pdf-1.pdf

LETTER OF SUPPORT - ST JAMES TOWN COMMUNITY COOPERATIVE 2017.pdf
CREW letter of support Oasis (1).pdf.pdf
HCC ltr of support for OASIS.pdf
GTGK - OASIS Support letter.pdf

Hello again, 
Here are the rest of the support letters we collected for the OASIS food hub design feasibility
 study grant we received, and fulfilled from the City (2018)
we would esp like the HCC and Crew letters to be included along with the letter i sent you
 from Tower Renewal and the brochure (previous email).
Thanks, 

Josephine Grey,
OASIS Food Hub Project, (oasisfoodhub.ca)
Director: St. James Town Community Co-operative, (stjamestowncoop.org)
& LIFT Toronto (www.lift.to) 
Ontario, Canada

Mobile: 416 827 7119
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Community Funding Unit 
Social Development, Finance & Administration Division 
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 Kin-Wah Siu                
 Agency Review Officer, Social Development, Finance & Administration                 
 City Hall, 100 Queen St W.,                 
 Toronto, Ontario                 
 M5H 2N2                 


 July 30, 2017                 


                  


 Dear Kin-Wah Siu,                 


 Re OASIS Foodhub, Letter of Support, Project Grant Application                 


I am writing to add my support for a Project Grant to fund a feasibility study of the OASIS 
Foodhub. I am the project lead and co-founder of the Toronto based Community Resilience to 
Extreme Weather (CREW). We have been working with community leaders in the St James 
Town neighbourhood for the past weeks to develop a community resilience plan for residents. 
Much of CREW’s work promotes action around growing robust social networks and 
encouraging family and community emergency preparedness strategies.  


 In partnership with St James Town leaders we will co-host a number of community events    
 that will continue through to the early spring of 2018. Thus far, two asset mapping workshops,    
 held in July 2017, have shown us that food security is a significant motivator for local residents.   
 Participants from a range of backgrounds were excited by the potential of existing local assets    
 that could contribute to food production, storage and preparation. Residents are also exploring    
 the potential of dehydrated food for emergency kits which could become a possible revenue    
 source and deliver local employment opportunities.    


 It is clear to me that St James Town is more than ready to develop innovative food strategies    
 that also promote local resilience. The Oasis Foodhub has the potential to become a    
 linchpin component of the St James Town Community Resilience Plan. Your funding will be    
 used for a feasibility study to ensure that the creation of the Foodhub will be successful.    


 Sincerely,   


           


           


 Sheila Murray   
   


352 Strathmore Boulevard, Toronto, ON, M4C 1N3                           
  www.crewtoronto.ca           416-347-0825
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July 30, 2017 
 
Josephine Grey 
Low Income Families Together (LIFT) 
St Jamestown, Toronto 
 
Dear Ms Grey, 
 
I’m writing as co-lead of the Healthier Cities and Communities hub at the Dalla Lana School of 
Public Health, University of Toronto, to express our enthusiastic support for the St. James Town 
Community Cooperative’s application for funds to complete a feasibility study for the OASIS 
project.   
 
The OASIS food hub pilot project is a visionary concept that shows potential in addressing many 
determinants of community health: climate adaptation, environmental remediation, nature 
connection, food security, green job creation and training, local community economic 
development, poverty reduction, and community building.  It touches all 3 thematic foci of the 
Healthier Cities & Communities hub (described in more detail here): (i) resilient and equitable cities 
in a global context, (ii) built environment and health, and (iii) place-based interventions. OASIS has 
the potential to put Toronto on the map as a leader in grassroots innovation in sustainability 
transition, and its appearance is timely alongside the recent Toronto City Council approval of 
TransformTO’s ambitious GHG reduction targets and strategy. That it fulsomely and meaningfully 
engages low income residents and attends to issues of equity by building transformative initiatives 
in a low-income neighbourhood make OASIS all the more appealing, in our view. 
 
Our interactions with LIFT to date include funding a time-bank pilot project (one of 9 seed grants 
awarded from an applicant pool of 30 community-based research proposals), and involvement of 
LIFT staff in teaching (GGR434 Building Community Resilience) and a recently funded research seed 
grant entitled “Pedagogy for the Anthropocene” (with support from the Institute for Global Health 
Equity and Innovation at UofT). These experiences have led us to appreciate the solid foundation of 
resident engagement and the depth of thinking that is behind the OASIS concept proposal. We 
can therefore state our confidence in the capacity of the St James Town Community Co-op and 
LIFT to undertake this work. 
 
Warmly, 


 
Dr. Blake Poland 
Associate Professor, Dalla Lana School of Public Health 
co-lead, Healthier Cities & Communities hub, DLSPH 
Director, Collaborative Specialization in Community Development 
Director, SBHS PhD program, DLSPH 
Principal Investigator, Transition Emerging Study 
University of Toronto 
Health Sciences Building, 155 College, 6th Floor  
Toronto, Ontario, Canada M5T 3M7 
Phone: 416-978-7542 
www.dlsph.utoronto.ca  








 


_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
(647) FIT-KIDS – (647) 348-5437                          Charitable Registration # 80696 2353 RR0001 


467 Parliament St., Box 82874 
Toronto, ON M5A 3Y2 


www.greenthumbsto.org 
 
 


 
          January 4, 2016 


 


Ms. Pam McConnell 


Deputy Mayor/City Councillor, Ward 28 


City Hall, Toronto 


 


Dear Pam McConnell, 


As you know, we work with schools and families in St. James Town, specifically at Rose Ave. PS., where we have maintained and 


increased garden spaces and food literacy programs in and out of classrooms. Our goals are to increase food access and food literacy 


in the dense, urban neighbourhood that is really the size of a large town. We know from our 10 years at Rose Ave. PS as a 


community partner, how valuable the food garden and culinary arts programs are in the community. With so many wonderful food 


traditions from all over the world coming together, it’s a learning experience like no other, and we believe in starting young, to 


increase cross-cultural knowledge and compassion. Buy-in to the garden & classroom programs is extremely high, from teachers, 


students and families. 


We have reviewed the proposal for the OASIS foodhub and greenhouse project in St James Town and agree it is very much in line 


with our goals and objectives. We share the concern that with climate change affecting growing seasons and other factors that will 


impact agriculture, it is very important to find more ways to grow healthy local food year round, in cities. Beyond this goal, the OASIS 


project even helps to provide access to tropical plants to families for whom these foods are staples, and shortens the distance such 


foods must travel to get onto these families’ plates. 


We love the idea of using the OASIS project to train community residents and provide jobs for local youth, once the facility is 


operational.  We are willing to engage with the project, to use our expertise gained over many years of practicing urban agriculture 


in-ground and in greenhouses, and support it, once built, to become an educational facility. 


We also like the adjoining concepts of a Community Co-operative and the use of a time-bank/credit exchange to increase access to 


healthy food grown in the community and encourage local trading of services, as this will be very helpful for low-income residents. 


We believe that creating a community based model in a diverse multi-lingual community such as St James Town is a great idea for 


potential replication in other parts of the world facing food insecurity as well.   


The aquaponics greenhouse provides an innovative solution to the challenges we will be facing as climate change progresses, 


because aquaponics can provide healthy fish protein and well as organic vegetables and greens. Our organization is willing to 


provide assistance based on our expertise and we look forward to engaging with this unique and innovative community project.  


  Sincerely, 


 


  Sunday Harrison 


  Executive Director  
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City Hall, Toronto 
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